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Madam Chairperson
First of all, my delegation wishes to congratulate you for being re-elected as the Chairperson on this Open Ended Working Group. We trust your able leadership in guiding our deliberation of the Working Group. 
Indonesia views that the 2nd Session of the Working Group is another important step of process towards a legally binding instrument on TNCs and Other Business Enterprises with Respect to Human Rights. We underline the importance to take an incremental, inclusive and comprehensive approach in line with the Human Rights Council Resolution 26/9. We encourage all relevant and stakeholders to create and build a positive and conducive atmosphere to move together.
At the national level, the Government of Indonesia continues to build and raise awareness of the need of business to respect, promote and protect all human rights in line with our national agenda. Series of Laws have been enacted, such as Law No.25 of 2007 on Investment, Law No 40 of 2007 on Private Company and Law No 19 of 2003 on State-Owned Enterprises. These Laws are made to ensure companies to uphold their responsibilities with regard to human rights and environment. Other administrative measures, include, inter alia, Presidential Decree No. 26 of 2010 on Transparency of State Income and Local Government Income acquired from Extractive Industries, Government Regulation No. 47 of 2012 on Corporate Social and Environmental Responsibility, and the President’s Regulation of 2010 on Extractive Industry Transparency Index. 
In 2016, we held several national workshops on the issue of business and human rights. The main outcomes of the workshop include, inter alia, alignment of various regulations with UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights. In April this year, we also organized a National Symposium on Effective Implementation of the UNGP on Business and Human Rights in Indonesia.
With regard to National Action Plan, the Indonesian National Commission on Human Rights is currently drafting a Business and Human Rights Action Plan, involving various stakeholders. The Government facilitated the deliberations on this draft Action plan through Seminars, symposium and focus group discussions in order to get inputs from all related stakeholders.
We continue strengthening our domestic instrument and we believe and the Working Group’s outcomes will provide inputs to our efforts.

Madam Chairperson
Whilst there are many economic benefits from TNC activities, there had been human rights protection gaps that cannot be compensated by mere financial benefits. We view that UN Guiding Principles are complementary and not in contradiction to a legally binding instrument and such instrument may help to protect to most vulnerable.  To achieve this end, such instrument should include other aspects such as the right to development as well as environmental aspect.
Finally, we hope that all parties will use this opportunity to participate and contribute constructively to this Session of Working Group. I thank you.

 


